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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice # 2025-31 Issuing Division:  Tax and License 

DATE: May 1, 2025 

TO: All Restricted Licensees and Interested Persons 

FROM: Chan Lengsavath, Chief, Tax and License Division 

SUBJECT:  Casino Closure (Temporary and Permanent) Guidelines for Restricted 
Gaming Establishments 

 

 
This Notice to Licensees constitutes a policy statement of the Nevada Gaming Control Board (“Board”) 
concerning casino closure requirements for restricted gaming establishments. 
 
Permanent Closure 
 
Pursuant to Nevada Gaming Commission (“NGC”) Regulation 9.010 (2)(a), a licensee who surrenders, 
abandons, or quits their licensed gaming establishment shall notify the Board immediately of such 
action and surrender the gaming license to the Board within 10 days from the time of permanent 
closure. Failure to notify the Board in a timely manner may result in disciplinary action, including but not 
limited to penalties. 
 
Temporary Closure 
 
Pursuant to NGC Regulation 9.010 (2)(b), a licensee who plans to close all gambling games for a 
period exceeding 30 days shall submit a written request to the Board for an approval to close all 
gambling games for a longer period. The normal bankroll requirements will be temporarily waived 
during the period of temporary closure.  
 
The Board’s Tax and License Division should be notified of such closure or a temporary closure request 
be submitted via email at taxandlicense@gcb.nv.gov.  
 
Furthermore, if your licensed gaming establishment offers a progressive slot machine, you shall not 
reduce the amount of a progressive payoff or otherwise eliminate a progressive payoff schedule without 
an administrative approval from the Board Chair pursuant to NGC Regulation 5.110. A request to 
remove or eliminate the progressive amount should be submitted to the Board’s Audit Division via email 
at progressiverequest@gcb.nv.gov. 
 
Please contact the Tax and License Division at (702) 486-2008 If you have any questions. 
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